
  

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting News – March 2014 

It is Springtime when essential pond maintenance should be 

carried out.  After the March meeting news (below) there are 20 

top tips for this work…. 

4 March 

 



It was crowded at The Church Inn for the March meeting.  There was much 
discussion about the Nationwide meeting, scheduled for Sunday 16th March 
2014 and several proposals were given to members who will attend.  More 
about these next month - where adopted, of course.   
  
Show dates were also discussed - even argued - because 2014 will see Goldfish 
Societies holding Open Shows within just a few days of each other....difficult 
for Showers and bad for the fish.  Again proposals have been agreed and these 
will be reported when adopted. 
  
Sherridan read a letter received from CEFAS (Centre for Environment, Fisheries 
& Aquaculture Science) a division of DEFRA ( Department for Environment, 
Food and Rural Affairs) which had a few ambiguities but in effect declared that 
he (and fishkeepers like him) no longer needed a licence for coldwater fish 
kept in aquariums.  A licence for fish such as Common Carp and variants (i.e. 
includes Goldfish), Ide, Orfe, even Rainbow Trout (except the farmed varieties 
for the food trade) does exist but is classed as a General Licence and is held by 
the government body itself.  'Coldwater Aquarium Fish' owners include 
hobbyists, the ornamental fish traders, public aquaria and zoos.  A welcome 
relaxing of the rules, but as stated, ambiguous.  For a more detailed 
interpretation see the Spring Issue (No.05) of Practical Fishkeeping, page 12.  
Or visit the DEFRA website at www.defra.gov.uk.  
  
All this meant there was no time for the planned DVD showing, which will now 
take place in the April meeting.  Note that this one is annual fee time...please 
attend and pay your dues. 

 

See the next 4 pages for the 20 top tips for the Springtime pond.  They are 

listed as ‘Top 10 Tips’ because I wrote them for the (now defunct) first issue of 

‘The Water Gardener’ back in 1993.  These were so well received that the 

editor asked for another 10 in issue 2. 

http://www.defra.gov.uk/


 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 


